


approved. It is scheduled for Planning Commission Hearing on March 6, 2024 and City
Council Hearing on April 9, 2024.
 
3) Will there be an end to how many data centers Santa Clara allows? When is enough? For
me, it's now. Your comment is noted.
 
Thank you.
 
Regards,
Lori Telson
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Wednesday, February 14, 2024 at 08:46:17 AM PST, Nimisha Agrawal
<nagrawal@santaclaraca.gov> wrote:
 
 

Good Morning Mr. Rubin and Ms. Telson,

Thank you for your inquiry. The noise impacts from the proposed data center project were analyzed in the
Environmental Impact report (EIR) prepared by the California Energy Commission for this project. The
EIR took into consideration the ambient noise and concluded that the operation and maintenance
activities for the project site would be similar to those for a similarly sized industrial
building and would not have an impact on people working or residing in the area. The
proposed generator yard for the project will be located on the north eastern side of the building and would
house the 32 emergency backup generators. The generator yard would be enclosed with 42 feet and 9
inches-high perforated metal screen walls and would include a sound attenuation blanket to ensure the
noise from the generator testing and maintenance meets the City noise limits. Similarly, the mechanical
penthouse would include a screen wall 14 feet and 11 inches tall not only to screen the equipment also
include sound attenuation blanket to reduce the noise of the air chillers.

The EIR prepared for the project is available on the City’s website. The developer for the project GI
Partners has scheduled a Virtual Community Meeting on February 22, 2024, to answer any questions
from the public. Please see attached the flyer with further details and the link to the Zoom meeting. The
project is scheduled to be heard at the Planning Commission on March 6, 2024, and that will be another
opportunity for any public comments.

Please let me know if you have any other questions.

 

Thanks,

Nimisha Agrawal| Senior Planner

Community Development Department

1500 Warburton Avenue | Santa Clara, CA 95050

O:408.615.2450 | D: 408.615.2467





Regards,

Lori Telson

 

 




